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	Summary/Minutes of the

Prince of Wales School Council Meeting

January/23, 2017


	SC Executive Members Present:

Tamara Perks, Chair

Dianna Gillespie, Vice-Chair

Alicia Couture, Secretary
Shoana Beattie, Vice-Secretary
Jessica Gamble, Treasure
SC Members Present:

Shoana Beattie

Dianna Gillespie

Jennifer Ziegler

John Huculiak

Dave Coward

Sylvia Ziegler 

Alicia Couture
Toni Shuart

Misty Riley

Jessica Gamble


	School Administration Members Present:
Mr. Pat Petruccelli, Principal
Mrs. Beattie, Teacher Representative

Mrs. Hamilton, LRT Teacher Representative

Mr. Farr, LRT Teacher Representative
Community Administration Members Absent:
Ms. Laura Laverty, Public Health Nurse



	· Call to Order:
Chair Tamara Perks called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.
Chair and Vice-Chair welcomed Council Members/Administration Members/ to our meeting today.
· Approval of Agenda:
 Chair and Vice-Chair declared the agenda with the following discussions:
· Motion was Brought Forward to Have Dianna Gillespie voted in as Vice Chair
· Motion was Brought Forward to have Shoana Beattie voted in as Vice Secretary.
· Approval of November Minutes:
Chair Tamara Perks, Vice-Chair Dianna Gillespie and School Council Members, Alicia Couture, John Huculiak, and Jennifer Ziegler approved minutes as circulated with the attended council members on January 23, 2017.
· Topic One: 
· Chair Tamera Perks and Vice-Chair Dianna Gillespie tabled for a motion for the approval of Prince of Wales Code of Ethics. 
· Topic Two: 
Revision of Prince of Wales School Councils Constitution:
· Chair and Vice-Chair will be receiving assistance from Jeff Reynolds, and Rebecca Doll in creation off a new constitution.
Communication Between Teachers and Parents/Information:
A Discussion was raised that there is a lack of communication between our teachers and parents in regards to this barrier of trust between parents and teachers and vice versa. Parents feel that their concerns are not being voiced within their parental rights. 
Mr. Pat Petrucceilli had mentioned in regards to the communication barrier, which he introduced Prince of Wales as being a “Safe Place” he elaborated on the facts of Rumours, Gossip, and how all Verbal Attacks can be damaging for our school, and our student body. In which will included all staff, parents, visitors’ students, volunteers. 
Being informed is valuable for everyone, within collaboration of School Council and Home and School. There are various ways to stay informed at what is taking place at Prince of Wales School.

· Monthly one page paper newsletter (opposite side of calendar) to place on your fridge.

· Copies of the Newsletters can be found in the office, and a newly drop box placed on the walls inside the main foyer.

· School website, http:/www.hwdsb.on.ca/princeofwales (Subscribe to be notified).

· Twitter: @POW_HWDSB

· Front Outdoor Sign

· Use the student agenda for communication with your child’s teacher.
Addressing Concerns:
If you are experiencing a concern with your child/ children here at Prince Of Wales, or would like to be informed more, please follow this process below:.

· Call the School and Leave a Message for the Teacher

· If more clarification is needed or not satisfied

· Call the School to Meet with the Vice Principal or the Principal

· If still not satisfied or more clarification is needed

· Call Susan Dunlop our School Superintendent @ 905-527-5092 ext. 2673. If unavailable, please leave a voice mail message, with your name, date, and time you called at.

If you require information or would like to discuss more about your Childs Special Education in any format please follow this process below:

· Call the School

· Ask for a Learning Resource Teacher
· Follow-up with your Childs Home Room Teacher as well

· Not satisfied

· Call the School and Make an Appointment to speak with the Vice Principal or Principal.

PLEASE REMEMBER THAT THE HWDSB PROTOCAL FOR A RESPONSE IS 48HRS.

SCHOOL WILL DO ITS BEST TO ACCOMMODATE, QUESTIONS, AND CONCERNS IN A TIMLY MANNER. 
Sometimes when parents are in the “Moment”, time is a good way to reflect and think about a situation, before approaching staff right away. Staff do not always have time to give your concern the time needed. The office is a very busy place, it is better to call and make an appointment.  We know that some concerns out way others such as safety, and will be addressed as a priority. We strongly encourage parents to set an example of our Communication Step Process. 
· Topic Three:
Treasures Report:

Jessica Gamble presented with the findings of our Money Raised On:

· Sub Day: $394.00

· Pizza Day February 23, 2017

· Worlds Finest Chocolate Bars will be commencing in March.

Parent Volunteers will be assisting with Pizza Day and Sub Day.

Allocation of Funds:

· 70% will be going towards School Trips

· 30% will be going towards Miscellaneous needs
Home and School Association:
Ms. Jennifer Ziegler presented with the following: 

· H&S have teamed up with Mr. Farr to create an art event for parents, students and teachers, there are more details to follow.
· We are also looking into a speaker to come in and talk about bullying and school safety to parents, still finalizing the details

· H&S now has an email powhsa@gmail.com send us questions or comments, ideas ect.

· We are working on a communication flow chart to help parents with concerns, or issues with their children or teachers
Next H&S Meeting is Feb 6th 2017 at 9:15am.
Teachers Report:
· Staff very appreciative of thee Holiday Dinner with the help of School Volunteers and West Minster Church was enjoyable by everyone involved.

· Christmas Bazaar went excellent, positive feedback.

· Drop and Shop Movie Night excellent turn out, no concerns.

· CCH Spirit Days $400 to Make A Wish Foundation

· Food Drive $117 to Hamilton Food Share

· Hat Day raised $253.90 donated to 541 Eatery.

· Holiday Bazaar $866.00

Grades 5-8 will be taking part in and creating personal items gift bags in which will be donated to the Good Shepard Centre and The Friendship Centre.
Nomination For Kindness Awards:
JustOneWish.Commons@HWDSB

Principal Mr. Pat Petruccelli,  Report was Given
· Adjournment

Chair Tamara Perks, and Vice Chair, Dianna Gillespie adjourned the meeting at 11:02 p.m. 

Next School Council Meeting will be on Monday February 27, 2017 at 9:15 a.m.

Located in the Nutrition Room #151

	Action
Voted and Motion approved by John Huculiak, and Jennifer Ziegler, 

Voted and motion approved by John Huculiak, and Jessica Gamble
Voted and Motion approved by John Huciliak, and Jennifer Ziegler. 

Follow-Up at Next Meeting
Follow-Up at next meeting
 Follow-Up at next meeting

Forms for Pizza Day Upcoming Chocolate Bars will be distributed to child’s teacher in advanced
Follow Up at Next Meeting
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